MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

9-3

On motion of Supervisor Benoit, seconded by Supervisor Ashley and duly carried
by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the recommendation from Transportation
and Land Management Agency/Transportation regarding Public Hearing on Application
of the California Vehicle Code to the Private Streets within The Retreat Community; and
Adoption of Resolution No. 2016-048, 1! District, is taken off calendar.

Roll Call:

Ayes: Jeffries, Tavaglione, Washington, Benoit and Ashley
Nays: None

Absent: None

| hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and
entered on January 5, 2016 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-lhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
(seal) and fof the County of Riverside, State of California.

Deputy

/ AGENDA NO.
9-3
xc: Transp.
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‘E p SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS \be\)\ %
o ( g COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA
8 | FROM: TLMA - Transportation Department SUBMITTAL DATE:
E ) September 24, 2015
= % SUBJECT: Resolution 2016-048 Declaring All Private Streets Within The Retreat Community be
8\ g Governed by the California vehicle Code. District 1; [$0]
Q .
g “?;.\ RECOMMENDED MOTION: That the Board of Supervisors:
a e 1. Conduct a public hearing regarding application of the California Vehicle Code to the private
g ?D streets within The Retreat Community on October 20, 2015; and
€ !
o = 2. Upon the close of the public hearing, as determined appropriate, adopt Resolution 2016-048
. Declaring All Private Streets Within The Retreat Community be Governed by the California
2 Vehicle Code.
®
£
2
&
- e D 1/
Patricia Romo ~ Juan C. Perez
Assistant Director of Transportation Director of Transportation and Land Management
F|NANC|A|_ Dﬁ‘{TA Current Fiscal Yﬁatw Next,Fi,si:aI Year:, 5 Oyvﬂg'U'",Q Cost: i ':.?:.:%Wagfﬁc
COST $ 0% 0/$ 0 ,
NET COUNTY COST | § U ofs | Consent O Polioy B¢
SOURCE OF FUNDS: N/A Budget Adjustment: No
For Fiscal Year: 2015/2016
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SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA
FORM 11: Resolution 2016-048 Declaring All Private Streets Within The Retreat Community be Governed by
the California Vehicle Code. District 1; [$0]

DATE: September 24, 2015

PAGE: 2of 2

BACKGROUND:

Summary

On May 21, 2015, The Retreat Community Association Board of Directors submitted a request to the County to
bring forth a resolution to apply the California Vehicle Code (CVC) to the private streets within The Retreat
Community. Enforcement of the CVC on the private streets within the gated community will provide a
mechanism to control traffic and enhance safety on the streets within the community. The residents of The
Retreat Community were notified of the decision/request by The Retreat Community Association Board of
Directors in their June 2015 newsletter (see attached).

CVC Section 21107.7 allows for private roads not open for public use to be subject to the provisions of the cvC
where the County Board of Supervisors approves, by resolution or ordinance, that specified roads, which are
privately owned and maintained and are not open for public use, shall be covered by the CVC.

The Retreat Community Association Board of Directors has agreed to provide written notice to all residents 10
days prior to the scheduled public hearing, per the requirements of CVC Section 21107.7(a).

All enforcement notice signs within The Retreat Community will be installed according to the requirements of
CVC Section 21107.7(a). These signs will be installed by, and at the expense of, The Retreat Community
Association. Per CVC Section 21107.7(b), the California Highway Patrol is not obligated to provide patrol or
enforcement. It will be up to The Retreat Community Association to contract with an enforcement agency to
obtain patrol and enforcement services.

The submitted resolution has been approved as to form by County Counsel.

Impact on Residents and Businesses

Having the private streets governed by the CVC will allow for the installation of appropriate traffic control
devices, facilitate traffic enforcement, improve the overall wellbeing of the residents residing within the
community, and provide for a safe and orderly flow of traffic.

SUPPLEMENTAL.:
Additional Fiscal Information
The approval of this resolution will result in no cost to the County.

Contract History and Price Reasonableness
N/A

ATTACHMENTS

Vicinity Map
The Retreat Community Association Newsletter (June 2015, Page 2)
Resolution No. 2016-048
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Q%:EZ%& THE RETREAT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
R+

June 2015 - Page 2

Helpful Contact information

Lordon Management
1275 Center Court Drive
Covina, CA 91724

(626) 967-7921

(626) 966-3918 — facsimile

Retreat Websites

www.theretreathoa.org

www.gatekey.us

Transponder Links

]
Community Manager

Josephine Perez
Extension 3361

josephineperez@lordonmanagement.com

Management Assistant
Debra Guzman

Extension 3357
debra@lordonmanagement.com

Accounting
Virginia Sullivan

Extension 3321
vsullivan@lordonmanagement.com

Legal / Insurance Department
April Webster

Extension 3338
awebster@lordonmanagement.com

Commonly Used Numbers

Park Restroom Doors

Sheriff 776-1099, #5

Fire 657-2161
Rodent Pest
Technologies
SCE

*Tall Street Lights

888-583-9717

800-611-1911

Gate Key Communication

Gate Key is not the only official communication for the community. As
noted above, the Association’s website is also a key tool for
community publications, including but not limited to; newsletters,
postings, monthly meeting minutes, and other official correspondence.

Authorization to post information via Gate Key was provided to Board,
Security / Committee, and Lordon Management. To alleviate concerns
and ensure that only association business is posted, the Board has set
stringent protocol for posting which will result in only emergency gate
closure, etc. being published by security. All other messages will be
sent through management’s office only and again for the purpose of
Association business only.

Long Lines at the Gate

As a preliminary start to assist the community with the lines at the
gate, please make sure that you list all your pertinent information in
Gate Key. Time spent answering inbound calls can be diverted to
assisting incoming cars. Technology advancements for items such as
guest bar code scanning, and more continue to be researched for
ease of access. Separate procedures for parties and other similar
policies are being considered to pre-plan/provide as much information
as possible to guests and ease of access through the gates. Additional
security will also be added to not only common holidays, but to key

| events such as large sporting events and alike.

The Board continues to work with the Champions Club and
Wedgewood to request participation with additional dates and events
held. As a test, the Association will add additional security during these
times, document costs and the access to be used for further
discussion/resolution.

Long-term goals such as an additional guard house and other
modifications to increase and/or add lanes at the entrance are not off
the table for consideration. However, we appreciate your support
during the implementation of passive measures first. We welcome any
additional suggestions you may have.

Speeding Update

At the last meeting, the board approved a resolution to petition the
County of Riverside and the Board of Supervisors to authorize
enforcement by the Sherriff's Department within our gates. This is the
start of the official request / process. We will keep everyone updated
as to our progress and whatever support may be necessary from our
community as a whole. Other measures such as speed signs and
other deterrents are also being researched.




1 ||Board of Supervisors County of Riverside

2 RESOLUTION NO. 2016-048

3 DECLARING ALL PRIVATE STREETS WITHIN

4 THE RETREAT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

5 TO BE GOVERNED BY THE CALIFORNIA VEHICLE CODE

6 (First Supervisorial District)

7

8 WHEREAS, the gated community of The Retreat desires to have all private streets within

9 ||the community governed by the rules and regulations promulgated by the California Vehicle
10 || Code (CVC); and

11 WHEREAS, CVC Section 21107.7 allows for private roads not open for public use to be
12 || subject to the provisions of the CVC where the County of Riverside Board of Supervisors
13 |[approves, by resolution or ordinance, that specified roads, which are privately owned and
14 || maintained and are not open for public use, shall be covered by the CVC; and

15 WHEREAS, the Board of Supervisors finds that by reason of their proximity to or
16 || connection with highways, the interests of any residents residing along the community’s private
17 || streets and the motoring public will best be served by the community’s private streets subject to
18 ||the CVC; and

19 WHEREAS, The Retreat Community Association Board of Directors has submitted their
20 || resolution dated May 21, 2015, approved by a majority of that Board, petitioning the Board of

21 || Supervisors to bring forth a resolution to apply the CVC to the private streets within The Retreat

Community; and
WHEREAS, having the private streets governed by the CVC will provide an environment

of safe and orderly traffic flow, be conducive to the installation of appropriate traffic control

TY COUNSEL

devices, facilitate traffic enforcement, and improve the overall well-being of the residents in the

. ;w
(e

community; and
WHEREAS, The Retreat Community Association Board of Directors has given notice of
this hearing to property owners within the Retreat Community pursuant to the provisions

contained in CVC Section 21107.7(a); and

FORM APPROVED C

10f3




WHEREAS, the Board of Supervisors has conducted a public hearing on this date for the

purpose of taking testimony as to whether the streets in The Retreat Community should be
subject to the CVC;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, DETERMINED, AND ORDERED by the Board
of Supervisors, County of Riverside, State of California, in regular session assembled on

that on at 9:30 a.m. or as soon thereafter as it

may be heard, in the meeting room of the Board of Supervisors, 4080 Lemon Street, Riverside,
California, after taking testimony and considering this proposal and pursuant to Section 21107.7
of the CVC, the following named streets (as shown in Exhibit A) within The Retreat Community,
are hereby declared that they are governed by the appropriate rules and regulations
promulgated by the CVC:

e Amber Eve Drive

¢ Appleberry Court

¢ Bedford Motorway (Privately Owned Portions)

¢ Butterfly Bush Court

¢ Edelweiss Drive

¢ Fountain Grass Court

¢ Foxhall Drive

¢ Gentle Wind Drive

¢ Grasslands Drive

e Jessamine Way

e Kiley Court

e Lady Banks Loop

e Leisure Drive

o Luxury Court

¢ Night Valley Court

¢ Quiet Bay Drive

¢ Renwick Drive 20of3




¢ Retreat Parkway

» Rosecroft Circle

e Rosemary Canyon Court

¢ Safe Harbor Court

¢ Sanctuary Drive

e Secret Way

e Silverpointe Loop

¢ Sky Flower Circle

e Soft Winds Drive

¢ Soothing Court

e Star Jasmine Court

e Summer Day Drive

e Sunset Rose Drive

e Tender Way

e Thimbleberry Court

e Unnamed Road between Bedford Motorway and Sanctuary Drive

e Unnamed Road between Bedford Motorway and Summer Day Drive

e Unnamed Road between Bedford Motorway and the City of Corona

o Other future streets constructed within The Retreat Community

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, DETERMINED, AND ORDERED by the Board of

Supervisors that The Retreat Community Association is hereby directed to erect appropriate

signs at its own expense, according to the requirements of CVC Section 21107.7(a).

LTT:DA:
September 24, 2015 3 of 3
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The Retreat Community Association

C/0 Lordon Management Company

DECLARATION OF MAILING

October 9, 2015
Clerk of the Board:

On Octaber 9, 2015, I prepared and mailed the attached Notice of
Hearing to-all homeowners of The Retreat Community Association.

I declare that the foregoing is true and correct to the best of my
Knowledge,

Executed on October 9, 2015, at 1275 Center Court Drive, Covina, CA
917

Perez
Senior Management Consultant
On Behalf of the Board of Directors
For The Retreat Community Association

Southern California's leading property management firm. Large enough to serve, small enough to care.

Corporate Gifice Orange County 1Los Angeles / Ventura County Kegn County
1278 Ceater Count D, 17852 15 17" 8., Sre. 202 31255 Cedar Valley Drive, Ste, 202 3001 E, Conunercecenter Dr., Ste, 205
Covine, CA 91724 Tustin, CA 92780 Westlake Vitlage, CA 1362 Bakersficld, CA 93309

(6201 9677921 (714Y 505-1444 {RIR)Y 7670200 (GO REE-1T72




THE RETREAT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
C/0 Lordon Management Company

58
L

10/08/15

Sent Via US Mail Only

Community Members — The Retreat Community Association

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING DECLARING ALL PRIVATE STREETS
WITHIN THE RETREAT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION TO BE GOVERNED BY
THE CALIFORNIA VEHICLE CODE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Section 21107.7 of the California
Vehicle Code (CVC), that a public hearing will be held by Riverside County, in
connection with The Retreat Community Association’s request that it's private
roads be governed by the CVC. Members of the public are invited to attend the
aforementioned hearing, which will provide a reasonable opportunity for
interested individuals to express their views on the request. The hearing will
commence at 9:30 a.m., on October 20, 2015, or as soon thereafter as the
matter can be heard and will be held in the meeting room of the Board of
Supervisors, 4080 Lemon Street, Riverside 92501. Interested persons wishing to
express their views on the request may attend the public hearing or, prior to the
time of the hearing, submit written comments. Additional information concerning
the above matter may be obtained from, and written comments should be
addressed to Clerk of the Board of Supervisors of Riverside County, 4080 Lemon
Street, Riverside, California 92501. Dated this October 8, 2015,

Southern California's leading property management firm. Large enough to serve, small enough to care,

Corporate Office Tustin Oflice Westlake Office Bakersticld Office
1275 Center Court Dr. 17852 . 17" Street, Ste. 212 31255 Cedar Valley Dr., Stc, 202 5001 I Conupercecenter Ur, Ste. 205
Coving, CA 91724 Tustin, CA 92750 Westlake Viltage, CA 91362 Bakersfield, CA 93309

(626) 9677921 {7)4) 505-1444 (815 707-0206 (661} RGY-1772



Haro, Passion

e e e
From: Todd Dean <Todd@Temescal-Valley.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 15, 2015 12:45 PM

To: COB

Subject: The Retreat Hearing

I am rewriting to you as a member recognized by The Retreat Community Association in Temescal Valley as owning 3
homes here in The Retreat.

I am asking you to deny their request concerning the change in the treatment of our streets as it pertains to the vehicle
code. The board has failed to adequately explain to its members the purpose of this change. It deserves proper
discussion within our community prior to such a change. This explanation and discussion has not taken place.

Unfortunately the current board has a habit of not being transparent in their actions which leads to apprehension when
such changes come up.

Further, there is an election in January where three board seats could change hands. No decisions should be made in
advance of such a possible change.

Thank you for your consideration.
Todd Dean

8083 Sunset Rose Drive

8435 Sunset Rose Drive

21843 Thimbleberry Ct. (Title has changed, but the board refuses to acknowledge)
Temescal Valley, CA 92883

Bus: 951.280.0123

Fax: 951.277.0960

D-20- 2005
1 q - \
206-\0O-\19280




Haro, Passion

BRI
From: Jon Monroe <monroejon@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 20, 2015 9:59 AM
To: coB
Subject: The Retreat Hearing

To whom it concerns:

I am writing to you as a home owner and member recognized by The Retreat Community Association in
Temescal Valley.

I am asking you to deny the Community Associations request concerning the change in the treatment of our
streets as it pertains to the vehicle code. The board has not adequately explained to its members the purpose of
this change and upon questioning the motives the Board and our management company remain silent and advise
the members that its Board has made its decision. This topic deserves proper discussion and input from the
members of the Community Association prior to initiating such a change and at this time an explanation and
discussion with the members has not taken place.

Unfortunately the current Board has a history of making these types of decisions and has a habit of lacking
transparency in most decisions for the community. A majority of the members are extremely apprehensive on
supporting any decision the board makes at this time.

Furthermore, there is an election in January 2016 where three of the five board seats could change hands and I
feel a significant decision such as this should not be made until individuals on the Board are determined in
January 2016.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Jonathan Monroe
22221 Silverpoint Loop
Corona CA 92883

Direct: (951) 334-2233

1 q-1  \0/20/15
200104729300




Clerk of the Board of Supervisors of Riverside County
4080 Lemon Street
Riverside, California 92501

Ref: The Retreat Community Association request for private streets to be governed by
CvC

Dear Sir:

I am a homeowner in the Retreat. My address is 8113 Sanctuary Drive, Corona,
California. I am a member of the Retreat Community Association.

I am vehemently opposed to having the private streets within my community governed by
the CVC. Currently, our association is embroiled in a battle with the standing board of
directors regarding lack of transparency, questionable decision making, possible voter
fraud. The current board has not shared with it's members the pros and cons of a major
deciston like the conversion of the private streets from being governed by the CC&R's vs.
being governed by the CVC.

With respect, I would ask that the Board of Supervisors not make any determination on
this matter at this time. The current request from the Retreat Community Association for
this major change may not represent the intentions of majority of the property owners
within the Retreat's. It definitely does not represent mine.

Please do not approve the request for all private streets within the Retreat Community
Association to be governed by the California Vehicle Code.

October 15, 2015

joanne@securitytrustrealty.com
|
|
|

170115
7OS10-12627 |



MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

91

9:30 a.m. being the time set for public hearing on the recommendation from
Transportation and Land Management Agency/Transportation regarding Public Hearing
on Application of the California Vehicle Code to the Private Streets within The Retreat
Community; and Adoption of Resolution No. 2015-201, 1% District, the Chairman called
the matter for hearing.

Matt Straite, Contract Planner Supervisor, presented the matter.
The following people spoke on the matter:

Kevin Melvin

On motion of Supervisor Jeffries, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione and duly
carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the above matter is continued to Tuesday, January 5,
2016 at 9:30 a.m.

Roli Call:
Ayes: Jeffries, Tavaglione, Washington and Benoit
Nays: None

Absent: Ashley

| hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and
entered on _ October 20, 2015 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: October 20, 2015 _ .
Kecia Harper-lhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

(seal) and %oun y of Riverside, State of California.
By: / Deputy
T Y

AGENDA NO.
9-1

xc: Transp., C,®/B




. Riverside County Board of Supervisors
Request to Speak

Submit request to Clerk of Board (right of podium),
Speakers are entitled to thre e (3) minutes, subject
to Board Rules listed on the -everse side of this fo

SPEAKER’S NAME:

Address:

City: C/O (COM A

Phone #:951-6,40 -/ ¥4 Y

pate:_( 0/ gzzk Agenda # 9~

PLEASE STATE YOUR POSITION BELOW:

Position on “"Regular” (ngh-appealed) Agenda Item:
Support Oppose Neutral

Note: If you are hereffor a:' agenda item that is filed

for "Appeal”, please state se parately your position on
the appeal below:

_Support ___Oppose Neutral

I give my 3 minutes to:




BOARD RULES

Requests to Address Board on “"Agenda” Items:

You may request to be heard on a published agenda item. Requests to be
heard must be submitted to the Clerk of the Board before the scheduled
meeting time.

Requests to Address Board on items that are “NOT” on the
Agenda:

Notwithstanding any other provisions of these rules, member of the public shall
have the right to address the Board during the mid-morning “Oral
Communications” segment of the published agenda. Said purpose for address
must pertain to issues which are under the direct jurisdiction of the Board of
Supervisors. YOUR TIME WILL BE LIMITED TO THREE (3) MINUTES.

Power Point Presentations/Printed Material:

Speakers who intend to conduct a formalized Power Point presentation or provide
printed material must notify the Clerk of the Board’s Office by 12 noon on the
Monday preceding the Tuesday Board meeting, insuring that the Clerk’s Office has
sufficient copies of all printed materials and at least one (1) copy of the Power
Point CD. Copies of printed material given to the Clerk (by Monday noon deadline)
will be provided to each Supervisor. If you have the need to use the overhead
“Elmo” projector at the Board meeting, please insure your material is clear and
with proper contrast, notifying the Clerk well ahead of the meeting, of your intent
to use the EImo.

Individual Speaker Limits:

Individual speakers are limited to a maximum of three (3) minutes.
Please step up to the podium when the Chairman calls your name and begin
speaking immediately.  Pull the microphone to your mouth so that the Board,
audience, and audio recording system hear you clearly. Once you start speaking,
the “green” podium light will light. The “yellow” light will come on when you have
one (1) minute remaining. When you have 30 seconds remaining, the “yellow”
light will begin flash, indicating you must quickly wrap up your comments. Your
time is up when the “red” light flashes. The Chairman adheres to a strict three
(3) minutes per speaker. Note: If you intend to give your time to a
"Group/Organized Presentation”, please state so clearly at the very
bottom of the reverse side of this form.

Group/Organized Presentations:

Group/organized presentations with more than one (1) speaker will be limited to
nine (9) minutes at the Chairman’s discretion. The organizer of the presentation
will automatically receive the first three (3) minutes, with the remaining six (6)
minutes relinquished by other speakers, as requested by them on a completed
“Request to Speak” form, and clearly indicated at the front bottom of the form.

Addressing the Board & Acknowledgement by Chairman:

The Chairman will determine what order the speakers will address the Board, and
will call on all speakers in pairs. The first speaker should immediately step to the
podium and begin addressing the Board. The second speaker should take up a
position in one of the chamber aisles in order to quickly step up to the podium
after the preceding speaker. This is to afford an efficient and timely Board
meeting, giving all attendees the opportunity to make their case. Speakers are
prohibited from making personal attacks, and/or using coarse, crude, profane or
vulgar language while speaking to the Board members, staff, the general public
and/or meeting participants. Such behavior, at the discretion of the Board
Chairman may resuit in removal from the Board Chambers by Sheriff Deputies.




Haro, Passion
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From: Jim Ried! <riedljim@msn.com>

Sent: Sunday, January 03, 2016 8:49 AM

To: Supervisor Jeffries - 1st District; COB; Perez, Juan; Greene, Jeffrey
Subject: Resolution 2016-048

To Whom It May Concern,
I own the home at 8393 Sunset Rose Dr located in The Retreat.
| understand there is a hearing on January 5th, 2016 for approval of resolution 2016-048.

As a home owner | take part in the monthly homeowner meetings. There has been zero communication to the
home owners regarding this resolution, it’s costs or benefits. The board will not answer any questions or
provide any information in regards to the thinking or reasoning for the request. When questioned during HOA
meetings the board president states “This was all in the meeting minutes back in June”

The fact is this resolution has never been discussed with the home owners at anytime. We are interested in
finding out more about the resolution and how it affects our community but as of this writing the
homeowners attempts to gather information has either been ignored or thwarted by the board.

I have not been noticed in any way of the meeting to take place on January 5th, 2016 and only found out
today due to word of mouth from other home owners.

For these reasons, | ask that you do not approve resolution 2016-048 until such time as the matter is
openly discussed and decided by the home owners.

Thank you for your time and consideration,
Louis J Riedl

CEO
Arizona Leather




Haro, Passion

From: Myersth@aol.com

Sent: Friday, January 01, 2016 1:39 PM

To: Greene, Jeffrey; Supervisor Jeffries - 1st District; Perez, Juan; COB
Subject: The Retreat Hearing-Jan 5 Resolution #2016-48- Agenda Item 9-3
To All,

| am a homeowner and have lived in the Retreat for the past 7 years.

The Board of Supervisor's (BOS) recommendation during the initial
hearing (October 20, 2015) was for the Retreat Board to go back to
the residents of our community and communicate the purpose of the
subject resolution. | have attended every board meeting since your
recommendation and there has been NO open discussion related
to purpose, cost or any other item of concern. The Resolution was
briefly mentioned in the November Board meeting by our President, Mr Schmidit,
however it was not communication, but rather a one sided disrespectful
dialogue against a resident who appeared and spoke at that initial
BOS meeting.

We have had NO further conversation/communication after the paragraph statement in the
June Newsletter. Furthermore, the residents of our community were not notified by the
HOA of the January 5th follow up meeting.

Predicated on the above comments, concerns and the fact that the HOA is in the process
of an election of Board representation (election to be held on January 25, 2016), | am
requesting this resolution be put on hold until the proper protocols are followed.

Thank you for your consideration,

Fred Myers
8351 Butterfly Bush Ct
Temescal Valley, Ca 92883

9-3
: \/3/ 1
J01(-1 130040



Haro, Passion

”

From: . Todd Dean <Todd@Temescal-Valley.com>

Sent: Friday, January 01, 2016 11:11 AM

To: Supervisor Jeffries - 1st District; COB; Perez, Juan; Greene, Jeffrey
Subject: The Retreat Hearing - Jan 5 Resolution #2016-48

Attachments: Resolution 2016-048.pdf

To all,

| am a homeowner in The Retreat and have lived here for 10 years. | was the first board member of The Retreat and its
first president. | previously wrote you on Oct 15, 2015 objecting to the approval of resolution 2016-048 (attached
here). It is my understanding one of the county recommendations from the original hearing was for our board to go
back to our community and communicate the purpose of this resolution. To more or less hold a public debate on the
subject. As of this writing no such communication, debate or conversation has taken place. Further the June Newsletter
submitted by them clearly shows the resolution passed by our board states it was for authorization of the Sheriff to
patrol in our community. The resolution you are now considering has nothing to do with the Sheriff department, and in
fact, states the HOA will have to contract for patrols in our community. We know nothing about the cost of these
patrols and it has never openly discussed.

The only reference to the first hearing was our president, Carl Schmidt, casually mentioning it at a board meeting and on
a Facebook post . The focus of that one sided conversation was to chastise a member of our HOA for appearing at the
county hearing. The one paragraph statement in our June newsletter is the only formal communication we have had
and that communication even states they will keep everyone informed. At no time since this newsletter has any more
communication to membership taken place. At one HOA meeting, Carl Schmidt had an opportunity to discuss the
ramifications of it, and when asked, chose to tell us about how this had been in the works for several years. | don’t
doubt the board has had internal conversations about it, but nothing about costs or anything else has been discussed in
open session or in mailings except for the June newsletter. It is a common occurrence at our board meetings for our
board to make motions we cannot hear, have no discussion regarding the motion, and to purposely not disclose all
pertinent information in such motions. 99% of the time there is NO discussion amongst board members before they
take a vote.

Further, no notice of this January 5th meeting has been given (other than original continuance). We only found out
because a member checked your agendas on the county website. We were left to believe it was not being pursued.

Please know Mr. Schmidt and our HOA is being sued by 3 different members. Please know that 240 people signed a
petition asking for his resignation. Please know an election is in process (Jan 25) and over 50% of the homeowners have
already signed proxies voting for a majority change in the board. We believe this is not the appropriate time for the
county to be addressing this issue.

This situation is highly representative of the way Mr. Schmidt and this board has run our community and is exactly the
way it deals with all issues in The Retreat. There is NO disclosure, NO discussion and we are constantly left in the
dark. People are intimidated, lied to and sued. This, is a dictatorship, one we are trying our best to end.

If our efforts to replace him fail, it will not be because of effort or the people’s choice. It will be due to some irregularity
in the voting structure. One that seems to repeat itself every year. If the county supervisors want something important
to address, it would be helping us put an end to this tyranny we live under. We need help! Replacing a person of this
nature is no easy task.

Thank you for your consideration. Q _ g
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From: JoAnne McCamey <securitytrustrealty@verizon.net>
Sent: Friday, January 01, 2016 12:37 PM
To: ’ COB; Perez, Juan; Greene, Jeffrey; Supervisor Jeffries - 1st District
Subject: The Retreat Community Association request for private streets to be governed by CVC -

January 5, 2016 Meeting - AGENDA ITEM 9-3

January 1, 2016

Clerk of the Board: Kecia Harper-Them cob@rcbos.org

Director of Transportation and Land Management: Juan Perez JCPEREZ(@rctima.org
Ist District Chief of Staff: Jeff Greene JTGreene@rcbos org

Ist District Supervisor: Kevin Jeffries district] @rcbos.crg

Ref: The Retreat Community Association request for private streets to be governed by CVC - January 5, 2016
Meeting - AGENDA ITEM 9-3

Dear Sir:

I am a homeowner in the Retreat. My address is 8113 Sanctuary Drive, Corona, California. I am a member of
the Retreat Community Association. I am a regular attendee at our community's monthly HOA meetings.

I am vehemently opposed to having the private streets within my community governed by the CVC. I was
informed today (New Years Day) that the request to convert our communities private streets to being governed
by the CVC is back on the agenda for this Tuesday's, January 5, 2016, meeting.

On or about October 15, 2015, I sent a letter in opposition to the street conversion request to the Clerk of the
Board of Supervisors of Riverside County. At that time I requested that the Board of Supervisors not make any
determination on the matter due to a lack of communication between our HOA's Board of Directors and all the
property owners (members of the HOA).

Due to my email, other correspondence in opposition, as well as Retreat property owner(s) appearing in
opposition at the hearing, the Board of Supervisors chose to postpone acting on the original request at that
meeting. It was my understanding that the Board of Supervisors directed the Retreat's HOA Board of Directors
to hold public discussions on the issue of having our community's private streets governed by our CC&R's
changed to being governed by the CVC. The intent of the Supervisors, I believe, was that the property owners
in the Retreat be fully informed on the nature of this conversion and be allowed to be part of the decision
making process.

In direct defiance to the Board of Supervisors' instruction, our HOA's Board of Directors has net held
even ONE public discussion to discuss the merits or disadvantages of conversion vs. non-conversion. The
Retreat's HOA Board of Directors has not provided any written communication explaining the pros, cons, or
even the nature of this major change to our streets to it's membership. The Retreat property owners are still
completely uninformed about this issue. Any request by any person representing himself as speaking for the
Retreat property owners (no matter what his claim of capacity, could not a true reflection of the HOA
membership as the membership is still being kept in the dark regarding this matter.
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With respect, I would ask that the Board of Supervisors not make any determination on this matter at this
time. The current request from the Retreat Community Association for this major change may not represent the
intentions of majority of the property owners within the Retreat. It definitely does not represent mine.

Please do not approve the request for all private streets within the Retreat Community Association to be
governed by the California Vehicle Code.

Sincerely,
_JoAnne McCamey-Solowaly

909-510-0029
joanne(@securitytrustrealty.com
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From: Lori LoCascio <Islocascio@gmail.com>

Sent: ' Saturday, January 02, 2016 7:20 PM

To: COB; Perez, Juan; Greene, Jeffrey; Supervisor Jeffries - 1st District

Cc: Lori LoCascio

Subject: IMPORTANT: Ref: The Retreat Community Association request for private streets to be

governed by CVC - January 5, 2016 Meeting - AGENDA ITEM 9-3

Clerk of the Board: Kecia Harper-them cob@rcbos.org

Director of Transportation and Land Management: Juan Perez JCPEREZ@rctima.org
1st District Chief of Staff: Jeff Greene JTGreene@rcbos.org

1st District Supervisor: Kevin Jeffries district1 @rcbos.org

Ref: The Retreat Community Association request for private streets to be governed by CVC - January 5, 2016 Meeting -
AGENDA ITEM 9-3

Dear Supervisor Jeffries, Mr. Greene, Mr. Perez and Ms. Harper-them:

I am a homeowner of 9+ years in The Retreat, a community that is governed by the The Retreat Community
Association located in Temescal Valley. We pay $2640 in assessments per year and over $13,500 in property taxes.
Given the financial investment in our home and The Retreat community | feel it prudent to stay informed as to the
business of our HOA. I'm probably the exception. | read the monthly HOA newsletter, the annual budget & reserve
study and | try hard to attend the monthly board meetings. | also volunteered to serve on our board for a few years
(2009-2010).

It was not until New Years Day that a neighbor shared information that the request to convert our private streets to
being governed by the CVC is back on the agenda for this Tuesday's, January 5, 2016, meeting. | was shocked that our
board didn't communicate this to the Members (there are about 510 homeowners) and allow for our input prior

to reaching your agenda for a vote.

Please note that our Board of Directors, in direct defiance of the Board of Supervisors' instructions have not
discussed the potential "conversion" with Members at the last 3 board meetings, nor have they asked for Member
comments either at a duly scheduled board meeting, special homeowner forum, via email, newsletter or through any
other means of communication (such as a community survey). The intent of the Supervisors, | believe, was that the
property owners in the Retreat be fully informed on the nature of this conversion and be allowed to be part of the
decision making process considering this is a significant and bold measure that may or may not fix our issues.

Our Board has NOT provided us with any costs associated with the conversion, nor any information about what
such a conversion would actually accomplish (Pros and Cons), how the CVC would be enforced, by whom, who
has control over the fines collected, is it reversible and are there tax consequences to name a few concerns.

Our board has failed to present ANY other solutions beyond converting our private streets to public streets nor
have they welcomed community input on street safety at our monthly board meetings. We haven't been given
even the most elementary definition of what a "conversion" actually means and it's implications. There has been
no public discussion, debate, dialogue or question & answer with Members by our board to address the benefits
of a conversion vs. the benefits of keeping our streets private. This would be a dramatic change to

our community and it deserves the input of our Homeowners as well as full transparency by our board and
management company to provide us with all the details, before it goes in front of our Supervisors for a vote.

9-3
1 /57 1@

1

2010 12004 ;



One other serious consideration, is the potential for abuse of position and authority with regards to
enforcement when an HOA board is responsible for the hiring and directing of a 3rd party company. We
currently have a board President, Mr. Carl Schmidt, who routinely and systemically uses his position and authority
to selectively enforce/disregard our CC&R's, By-Laws, Election Rules, Architectural Rules and Parking & General
Rules as he sees fit. If enforcement is not through the Sheriff or CHP, and must be contracted with a 3rd party
vendor, we are giving our board, in particular an overzealous board president another layer to exert influence
without any government or independent oversight or accountability, and what kind of liability does this bring to
our HOA? This is the most severe consequence should the responsibility of enforcement fall under the purview of
an HOA board (neighbors policing neighbors with the color of the law at their disposal is rife with problems

).

We've been voicing concern for 5 years about the speeding and failing to stop at stop signs. This entire effort by
our board to "convert our streets" feels extremely rushed, absent of their fiduciary responsibility to provide due
diligence and alternate solutions, and without ANY homeowner input nor open discussion by our board. There's
been complete lack of transparency to the 500+ homeowners.

| am vehemently opposed to having our private streets within our community governed by the CVC and ask the Board of
Supervisors to either not make any determination on the matter due to our HOA's Board of Directors failure to

follow the Board of Supervisors instructions to hold public meetings on the subject and to allow the homeowners to be
a part of the decision making process, OR vote against.

Please do not approve the request for all private streets within The Retreat Community Association to be governed by
the California Vehicle Code.

Sincerely, and best wishes for a wonderful 2016,
Lori LoCascio

22251 Rosemary Canyon Ct., Corona, CA 92883
951-314-8291
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From: Jonathan Monroe <monroejon@yahoo.com>
Sent: Friday, January 01, 2016 2:35 PM
To: Perez, Juan; Greene, Jeffrey; Supervisor Jeffries - 1st District; COB
Subject: The Retreat Community Association Hearing - Tuesday 1/5/2016

To whom in concerns:

>

> My name is Jonathan Monroe and | am a homeowner, resident and member of the Retreat Community Association.
Our community is a private gated community located in Western Riverside County off the 15 freeway and Dos Lagos and
boarders the City of Corona (a portion of our community is actually within the City of Corona limits).

>

> The Retreat Community Board of Directors has requested your organization assist in coordinating patrol efforts of the
CHP within our community. It came to my attention yesterday (from a homeowner and member of the community, NOT
our Board of Directors) that an action item for our community is included in your agenda for the meeting on Tuesday
1/5/2016.

>

> | am writing your organization to explicitly oppose the action requested form our Board of Directors.

>

> As indicated in my previous email below, our Board of Directors has NOT "adequately" or "reasonably" explained to
me and the community the overall purpose, the overall benefit, the overall cost, etc of this action. There are many
alternatives available to our community and | feel it is the Boards responsibility to investigate these alternatives prior to
engaging the services of your organization and the CHP and commit our community to long term contracts and/r
requirements of the County.

>

> On October 20, 2015 | previously wrote to you organization to advise you of my concerns, below is that email. Nothing
from this October 2015 email was addressed. Our Board President, Mr Carl Schmidt, has not communicated with the
community on the issue and has NOT communicated the hearings with your organization in accordance with civil code,
which is required follow.

>

> ADDITIONALLY, our community has its annual election of the Board of Directors this month. The vote will be held on
January 25, 2016. My Carl Schmidt and two other board members (3 of the 5) have seats which are up for re-election.
The majority of our community has taken this opportunity to stand together and we expect Mr. Carl Schmidt and the 2
to be replaced on the board of directors. Many of the community members feel its extremely INAPPROPRIATE at this
time for Mr. Carl Schmidt to make any long terms decisions until the 3 board of director seats are filled and the board
members are identified.

>

> We as a community are dissatisfied with the communication efforts of our Board and feel they are not following the
law when it comes to informing the community on significant decisions that impact our community in the long and short
term.

>

> Please feel free to contact me directly with any questions and/or concerns.

>

> Sincerely,

>

> Jonathan Monroe

> 22221 Silverpoint Loop

> Corona, CA 92883

> (951) 334-2233 a-% |
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>> --- On Tue, 10/20/15, Jon Monroe <monroejon@yahoo.cc m> wrote:
>>

>> From: Jon Monroe <monroejon@yahoo.com>

>> Subject: The Retreat Hearing

>>To: "cob@rcbos.org" <cob@rcbos.org>

>> Date: Tuesday, October 20, 2015, 8:59 AM To whom it concerns:
>>|am

>> writing to you as a home owner and member recognized by The Retreat
>> Community Association in Temescal Valley.

>>

>>

>>|am

>> asking you to deny the Community Associations request concerning the
>> change in the treatment of our streets as it pertains to the vehicle

>> code. The board has not adequately explained to its members the

>> purpose of this change and upon questioning the motives the Board and
>> our management company remain silent and advise the members that its
>> Board has made its decision. This topic deserves proper discussion

>> and input from the members of the Community Association prior to

>> initiating such a change and at this time an explanation and

>> discussion with the members has not taken place.

>>

>> Unfortunately

>> the current Board has a history of making these types of decisions

>> and has a habit of lacking transparency in most decisions for the

>> community. A majority of the members are extremely apprehensive on
>> supporting any decision the board makes at this time.

>> Furthermore,

>> there is an election in January 2016 where three of the five board

>> seats could change hands and | feel a significant decision such as

>> this should not be made until individuals on the Board are determined
>> in January 2016.

>>

>> Thank you

>> for your consideration.

>>

>> Sincerely,

>>

>> Jonathan

>> Monroe22221

>> Silverpoint LoopCorona CA

>> 92883

>> Direct:

>>(951) 334-2233
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From: Jon Monroe <monroejon@yahoo.com>

Sent: Friday, January 01, 2016 10:01 AM

To: CcoB

Subject: The Retreat Community Association Hearing - Tuesday 1/5/2016

To whom in concerns:

My name is Jonathan Monroe and | am a homeowner, resident and member of the Retreat Community Association. Our
community is a private gated community located in Western Riverside County off the 15 freeway and Dos Lagos and
boarders the City of Corona (a portion of our community is actually within the City of Corona limits).

The Retreat Community Board of Directors has requested your organization assist in coordinating patrol efforts of the
CHP within our community. It came to my attention yesterday (from a homeowner and member of the community, NOT
our Board of Directors) that an action item for our community is included in your agenda for the meeting on Tuesday
1/5/2016.

I am writing your organization to explicitly oppose the action requested form our Board of Directors.

As indicated in my previous email below, our Board of Directors has NOT "adequately” or "reasonably" explained to me
and the community the overall purpose, the overall benefit, the overall cost, etc of this action. There are many
alternatives available to our community and | feel it is the Boards responsibility to investigate these alternatives prior to
engaging the services of your organization and the CHP and commit our community to long term contracts and/r
requirements of the County.

On October 20, 2015 | previously wrote to you organization to advise you of my concerns, below is that email. Nothing
from this October 2015 email was addressed. Our Board President, Mr Carl Schmidt, has not communicated with the
community on the issue and has NOT communicated the hearings with your organization in accordance with civil code,
which is required follow.

ADDITIONALLY, our community has its annual election of the Board of Directors this month. The vote will be held on
January 25, 2016. My Carl Schmidt and two other board members (3 of the 5) have seats which are up for re-election.
The majority of our community has taken this opportunity to stand together and we expect Mr. Carl Schmidt and the 2
to be replaced on the board of directors. Many of the community members feel its extremely INAPPROPRIATE at this
time for Mr. Carl Schmidt to make any long terms decisions until the 3 board of director seats are filled and the board
members are identified.

We as a community are dissatisfied with the communication efforts of our Board and feel they are not following the law
when it comes to informing the community on significant decisions that impact our community in the long and short
term.

Please feel free to contact me directly with any questions and/or concerns.
Sincerely,

Jonathan Monroe

22221 Silverpoint Loop

Corona, CA 92883

{951) 334-2233 c, 3
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--- On Tue, 10/20/15, Jon Monroe <monroejon@yahoo.com> wrote:

> From: Jon Monroe <monroejon@yahoo.com>

> Subject: The Retreat Hearing

> To: "cob@rcbos.org" <cob@rcbos.org>

> Date: Tuesday, October 20, 2015, 8:59 AM

> Towhom

> it concerns:

>lam

> writing to you as a home owner and member recognized by The Retreat
> Community Association in Temescal Valley.

>

>

> am

> asking you to deny the Community Associations request concerning the
> change in the treatment of our streets as it pertains to the vehicle

> code. The board has not adequately explained to its members the

> purpose of this change and upon questioning the motives the Board and
> our management company remain silent and advise the members that its
> Board has made its decision. This topic deserves proper discussion

> and input from the members of the Community Association prior to

> initiating such a change and at this time an explanation and

> discussion with the members has not taken place.

>

> Unfortunately

> the current Board has a history of making these types of decisions and
> has a habit of lacking transparency in most decisions for the

> community. A majority of the members are extremely apprehensive on
> supporting any decision the board makes at this time.

> Furthermore,

> there is an election in January 2016 where three of the five board

> seats could change hands and | feel a significant decision such as

> this should not be made until individuals on the Board are determined
>in January 2016.

>

> Thank you

> for your consideration.

>

> Sincerely,

>

> Jonathan

> Monroe22221

> Silverpoint LoopCorona CA

>92883

> Direct:

>(951) 334-2233

>




